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I would like to start by congratulating Ambassador MacKay on his able leadership and the excellent work he did as the Chairman of the Ad Hoc Committee that drafted this important Convention on the Rights of persons with disability. I would also like to express the appreciation of my Delegation to the High Commissioner for Human Rights, Ms. Louise Arbour, for her opportune message.

With the signing of this Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities we open a decisive phase in ensuring the full enjoyment of their rights and freedoms to all persons on an equal basis, regardless of the situation of disability an individual may be going through.

According to the first National Survey on persons with disabilities (2001-2003), in Argentina almost one in five households includes a person with disability. 7.1% of the population in Argentina identify themselves as persons with disability, including 5.5% of the economically active population. These numbers speak of the importance of this Convention for a large sector of our society facing difficult barriers to their full participation and integration.

Argentina is strongly committed in all levels with a democratic and inclusive social model, with full respect for human rights for all, and recognizes the fundamental role of the State in alleviating and overcoming the situations of exclusion that have their roots in socio-economical and cultural questions as well as in some macroeconomic development models. In this line, Argentina worked with conviction towards a comprehensive Convention, with a strong emphasis in development and guaranteeing equal access to justice, labor, health, education, among others.
We cannot but recognize the valuable precedents that informed the process of drafting this Convention. For instance, at the regional level, the 1999 Inter-American Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Persons with Disabilities. Also, in accordance with the World Programme of Action concerning Disabled Persons adopted by the United Nations, Argentina has established several governmental bodies with a direct mandate for the protection of the rights of persons with disability.  In such bodies, civil society –including persons with disability organizations- participate actively in the decision-making process for all questions affecting them.
In this regard, we must highlight the fundamental contribution of civil society organizations, including organizations of persons with disability, throughout the process of drafting and adopting the Convention. They were able to participate at all times in negotiations and made their valuable voices heard as a benchmark for the decisions adopted. Also, Delegations benefited from the participation of national experts with disability. Starting with only two national experts with disability at the beginning of the process in 2002, the last meeting included a total of almost 50 Delegates with disability. The Argentine Delegation incorporated also experts from civil society as advisers in different fields, including experts with disability.
With the implementation of this Convention, the society as a whole will benefit from the contributions of this important community, too long overlooked, when they realize their vast potential.
